The Old Water Pump



# September 28,2018

# \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **NEWS SPLASH**

The Town of Greenwood will be holding our Annual Harvest Day Festival on Saturday, October 13, 2018 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. This year it will coincide with a community-wide church revival starting at 10:00 am and lasting all day. They request that you bring your own chairs. Come join us and get your FREE pumpkin and carving kit and browse all the great hand crafted items from our local vendors as well as live music for your enjoyment. We truly look forward to seeing you all there and making this event even better than last year.

#### **WATER WHEELS**

The installation of the new radio read meters funded by our CDBG Grant is almost complete. There will be intermittent loss of water for approximately 10-15 minutes while changing out your meter. If you experience any problems with your water service or you notice any standing water please contact Town Hall as soon as possible at 850-594-1216.

The FL Dept of Economic Opportunity encourages communities to educate their residents regarding Fair Housing. We have enclosed a flyer that provides information regarding Fair Housing and resources that are available. You can visit our website @ www.townofgreenwood.org and click on the Fair Housing/EEO/Section 504 link for more information.

The Greenwood Branch of the Jackson County Library has activities for all residents. Hooks & Needles on Wednesdays from 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm. Come learn or teach knitting, crocheting or any other craft you might be skilled at. There is Storytime on Thursdays at 2:00 pm for the little ones.

Game Day is twice a month. You can also join the Book Club and Genealogy class held once a month. Please call librarian Ann Bryan at 850-594-4961 for the current dates and times of those events. Come and help make our library something special.

#### **TIDBITS**

Please visit www.townofgreenwood.org information regarding our Town. Help us help you. If you see an issue, please contact Town Hall @ 850-594-1216 and make us aware of it.

# PET CORNER



Healthier pets! No unwanted pets! Each cat can produce seven litters a year: Two to eight in a litter. Ten years of life equals 560 cats. Feral cats will leave unwanted and diseased kittens at your back Can your budget cope with too many unwanted cats & kittens? The best way to prevent this is to spay & neuter your cats and dogs. All animals must be secured at all times. Please be considerate of your neighbors.

#### **SAFETY**

School is back in session so please watch out for our children. Please help keep them safe ©

Its hurricane season ~ have supplies and a plan. Be prepared for the worst and pray for the best!

#### **WATER CONSERVATION**

Group plants with the same watering needs together to avoid overwatering some while under watering others.

Leave lawn clippings on your grass, this cools the ground and holds in moisture.

Aerate your lawn periodically. Holes every six inches will allow water to reach the roots, rather than run off the surface.

#### **GREETINGS**

We welcome these people to our town!

Heather Carey Isaac Smith Makeisha Curry Crystal Grice Oscar Black

### **SYMPATHY**

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the families of:

Wayne Bryan
Anna Neel
Henry Hayes
Joyce Henry
Doris Vann
Jimmy Hayes
Francis Newton

# **FAREWELL**

These people have left our fair town.

Amie Calvert Jessica Perry Tammy Garrett Wayne Bamberg

#### REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10<sup>th</sup> day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15<sup>th</sup> of the month.

If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 20<sup>th</sup> of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 21<sup>st</sup> of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and a \$40.00 reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

## TRASH FACILITY

#### **Reminder-Rules and Policies:**

Facility is open on Tuesdays and Saturdays from 7:30 am to 4:30 pm for the disposal of household garbage. Please present your garbage card to the garbage attendant, if requested. If you have lost or misplaced your card, please contact Town Hall for a replacement.

Only yard trash and debris, such as limbs, leaves, branches, etc, can be placed in the area designated for this type of material. No dumping of lumber or any other type of materials is allowed.

The Roll-Off container is available for the disposal of light household items. This service is **ONLY** available on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of each month. There are no exceptions.

Please do not pile limbs, debris, or trash on the right of way. This is in violation of Town of Greenwood Ordinance 1992-23 and may result in a Code violation.

#### THE MAYOR'S CORNER

As your Mayor, I will be available on Tuesday's and Thursday's from 1:00PM to 3:00PM to hear your suggestions and/or comments regarding "*Our Town*". For your convenience you may also call for an appointment at (850) 594-4056.

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Alicia Corder Town Clerk

Beth Beutler Deputy Clerk



Phyllis Bowman Mayor